 CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

April 27, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Johnson
STAFF PRESENT: Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Police Chief Hofmann, Captain Osborn, Sergeant Ashcraft and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on April 13, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Captain Osborn requested approval of Lawrence Police Department Procedural Notice PN12-08.01 Detective Notification and Protocol.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve LPD Procedural Notice PN12-08.01.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
Sergeant Ashcraft requested the Board set a date for voting on the recall of a police merit commissioner.  Mr. Forcum moved to schedule a meeting of the membership to recall a member of the Police Merit Commission on May 18, 2017 at 1:30 p.m.  Vote to occur by absentee ballot in the Clerk’s Office prior to the meeting on May 17, 2017 and May 18, 2017.  Clerk Walton will prepare the meeting notice and ballots in accordance with the procedure prepared by this Board.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval a vacation of drainage easement – Instrument Number 1995-0136027.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the request.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.

Corporation Counsel Johnson requested approval of Resolution No. 2, 2017, establishing an underground and buried utility district.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to Resolution No. 2, 2017.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
